Sir/Madam,

I am writing in reference to the above application to flag some comments and concerns that we have regarding the use of this access road.

We live adjacent to the access road and have observed the use since it was reopened for access to the Kingsmere development for use by Bellway Homes.

Concerns are listed below :

· Excess speed - The majority of the vehicles using the access road are going at unsafe speeds, this results in excessive and anti-social noise levels as they pass our property.  Not to mention the inherent safety concerns

· Contractors and trades habitually use the "access" road as a car park, resulting in vehicles parked outside our home at anti-social times.  The noise of vehicles idling as well as the invasion of our privacy is not acceptable

· Security - The gates at the end of the road are not being secured at the end of the working day, this leaves the road open to abuse and provides an access and exit point for any criminal activity. Bellway Homes have been repeatedly asked to ensure this is being addressed but I know have failed to address this issue.

We are not opposed to the road, but the use of the road in recent times, since Bellway have actively been using it has been inconsiderate to the people impacted by its usage.

Stuart Smith
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